
 

Rally In The 100 Acre Wood, 17-18 Mar 2023 

DECISION 5 

posted at: 16 Mar 2023 18:30 

From: the Stewards       Date: 16 Mar 2023 

To: Driver and Co-driver of car 609, 100AW Officials  Time (decision): 18:10 

The Stewards, having received a request to substitute the co-driver for an entry, have considered the 
following matter and determined the following: 
 
Driver, Co-driver, and car No: Keenan Phillips, Stanton Pearson, Car 609 

Date and Time (fact): 16 Mar 2023 15:11 

Session: N/A 

Fact: After the close of entry, Keenan Phillips, driver for car 609, submitted a request to change the co-
driver for the entry from Emmons Hathaway to Stanton Pearson. The Stewards confirmed that Stanton 
Pearson has a current competition license and meets the requirements for entry. 

Offence: N/A 

Decision: The Stewards have decided to allow the request and direct officials to change the co-driver for 
car 609 to Stanton Pearson. Stanton Pearson needs to make arrangements with either of the stewards to 
go over the Novice Briefing material. 

Reason: GCR 6.2.3.l allows for the change of crew in the absence of any applicable event regulation that 
forbids it of which there is none. The request was made prior to the first MTC so the authorized change 
has no effect on any decisions or strategies that other competitors might have made based on the rally 
entries. 

Competitors are reminded that they have the right to appeal certain decisions of the Stewards, in 
accordance with Article 10 of the ARA General Competition Rules. 

   

Alan Perry, Senior Steward   Mark Everett, Event Steward 


